(Item 2)

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes

Study Session – Central Library
March 2, 2010 - 5:00pm
Convened at 5:03pm 
1. Call to Order and Roll Call

Trustees Present:  





Staff Present:  

Karen Clark, chairing the meeting



Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director
Lynn Crutchley







Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager

Kathleen Peterson





 
Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator
Theresa Chase



















NBPL Foundation Present:

Trustees Absent:






Margi, Murray, NBPL Foundation Board Member
Stephanie Murguia







2. Public Present/Comments – None
3. Budget Update – Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell gave an overview of the Library budget and the City’s current fiscal position.  Support Services Coordinator Melissa Kelly distributed a spreadsheet she prepared which showed the Library’s budget by division and the proposed cuts for the remainder of Fiscal Year 2009/2010, proposed cuts for Fiscal Year 2010-20110, and potential savings in salaries, maintenance and operations.  
4. Joint Meeting with Support Groups – A location, date and time to be determined.
5. Request to Reduce Fine Threshold and 
6. Request to Reduce Collections Threshold – Library Services Manager Tim Hetherton presented a spreadsheet showing the Library’s current outstanding fines and replacement costs.  The present fine threshold is $20.  Once a customer exceeds this amount they are blocked from checking out materials or using the public computers.  To prevent customers from paying down their fines just under the fine threshold in order to maintain use of services, staff proposed that the threshold be lowered to $5.00 and the threshold for sending accounts to collection be changed from $75.00 to $40.00.  This will help recover a portion of the outstanding fines and fees.  The Board asked to have these two items brought to the March 16, 2010 Regular Board of Library Trustees meeting as an action item.
7. Request to Reduce Hold Pick Up Period – Staff asked the Board to consider reducing the time customers have to pick up their holds from 7 days to 5 days.  This will expedite hold queues and allow customers easier access to materials on the hold shelves, which are currently too small to handle the large amount of holds.  This item will also be brought to the March 16, 2010 meeting for action.
8. Reports from Trustees – Library Board of Trustees Vice Chair Lynn Crutchley gave an update of upcoming NBPL Foundation events including DSLS lectures and Library Live lectures.   
9. Report from the Library Services Director – Cynthia Cowell gave an overview of the past and future scheduled Chef Series events and ticket sales which have been a success.  Due to the City’s current fiscal situation the possibility of cutting back Library service hours was discussed.  The Board asked staff to prepare a position paper stating the pros and cons and the pertinent statistics, in order to review this in further detail at the next Board meeting.
10. Adjourned –  6:04pm

Submitted by:     _____________________________________________________
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